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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 
E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 

 

   
   

               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

  Newsletter    

We all had a blast participating in the Whoop-Up Days Parade on Tuesday, August 
22

nd
! It was a little wet, but it was wonderful to see the community supporting and pro-

moting their organization whether it was an entry in the parade or spectators cheering 
everyone on. This was a great way to create connections with the community! Thank 

you to everyone who helped make our float a possibility! Until next year! 

September 2023 
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Remember your first day at school? Mine 
was on September 5, 1953. New blue jeans 
and lunch bucket and the excitement of 

riding the school bus. 
70 years have gone by 
very quickly. 
 
We have enjoyed this 
summer very much, especially the visit 
from our family from Ontario. We played 
disc golf, kayaked down the Oldman  
River, walked the dog, and visited  
Waterton Lakes National Park. My grand-

daughter loves military history, 
so we visited the Lethbridge 
Military Museum. What a great 
tour!  
 
As you read this newsletter, I 
hope we are in Vancouver  
preparing to go on a cruise to 
Alaska. I’m sorry we will miss 
the Under Northern Lights Gala 2023 on September 9th but I 
know all of you will make it a successful fund raiser. 
 
We have lots of new members. Please come out to the New-
comers Meet and Greet in the Diner Annex starting September 
20, 2023.  
 
Lethbridge Hearing will be back after a summer break. Book 
your appointment for September 21, 2023 here at Nord-
Bridge. It’s important to hear what is happening around you. I 
have had hearing aids for eleven years now. When you can’t 
hear, you tend to withdraw from conversations and that is not 
healthy. 
                                                               
Fall brings the start up of all the great activities here at Nord-
Bridge. Sign up online or at the front desk. 
 
See you later this month. I will tell you how much we  
enjoyed Alaska. 
 
“I cannot endure to waste any-
thing so precious as autumnal  
sunshine by staying in the house.”  
~ Nathaniel Hawthorne                                        

George Berg,                                                                                              

Board President  

Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $50 

Rates for New Memberships: $53.00 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 
Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the Alberta  

Association of Seniors Centres. 

Cathy Fritz Shelley Bacon 

Shirley Deen Jan Deen 

Sheila Elderkin Tricia Coburn 

Henry Varhaug Bernie LeBlanc 

Larry Conley Emma Conley 

Janet Elkjaer Patsy Reid 

Murray Reid Margaret Josephison 

Edward Williams Maryanne Wasylyshyn 

Gerald Rocheleau Wendy Rocheleau 

Georgette Vendesteeg 7 Anonymous 

Welcome to 26 New Members!  
We are happy to have you here! 
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Executive Director’s  
Report 
                                                         
I say this every year… I can’t believe 
how quickly summer went! This sum-
mer, our centre saw some slower days 
which was nice, as it allowed for some 
of our staff to take some much-needed 
holidays. I hope everyone got out to 
enjoy some sunshine.   
 

Our Board of Directors enjoyed a two-month summer 
hiatus and will return to monthly meetings starting this 
month. One of the first agenda items the board will be 
tasked with is reviewing the annual membership fees. In 
2001 when we moved into our current location from the 
Bill Kergan Centre, our annual membership fee was $10. 
In 2001, we did not offer nearly as many programs and 
services as we do today. Membership fees remained at 
$10 until 2005 when they were raised to $15. In 2008, 
membership fees doubled to $30, followed by another 
increase the year after to $45. Finally, the last increase 
came in 2014 to $50 where we stand today. Almost one 
decade later and after a pandemic that limited our busi-
ness operations for over 14 months, the Nord-Bridge 
Finance Committee feels it is time to increase member-
ship fees. The Finance Committee will present an      
increase to $60 a year for a Nord-Bridge membership. If 
approved, the fee increase will become effective on  
January 1, 2024. Thus, any current member or new pro-
spective members renewing or signing up before Friday, 
December 29, 2023 will only be charged the current 
rate of $50. If the membership fee increase is approved, 
it will be posted in next month’s Newsletter, on our 
website, and throughout the building. We will also pre-
sent it at our General Meeting on November 1st.   
 

I am very pleased to report at the time of writing this 
article that we have already sold out our annual Under 
Northern Lights Gala! We have hit a milestone in attend-
ance with 232 seats. I will report on the Gala in my   
October  article.   
 

A big round of applause to Ashley for helping coordinate 
our Whoop Up Days parade and pancake breakfast 
events! Ashley corralled staff and volunteers who did an 
amazing job decorating our parade float. The following 
day, staff and volunteers hosted almost 800 guests at 
our annual pancake breakfast!  

                                                                            

 

Executive Director 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for 
program information, photos, 
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

FROM THE FRONT COVER:  

We have started highlighting 

various recreation programs  

throughout our building on the 

front page of our newsletters. 

We hope to provide more  

awareness of what programs 

Nord-Bridge has to offer and 

what awesome things each  

program contributes to  

Nord-Bridge! 

David Ng, 
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Executive Committee 
President:           George Berg 
Vice- President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:     Harry Fischer 
Secretary:     Anne Pauls 
Past President:    Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 
Second Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Judy Cartwright 
Anita Hamilton 
 
Third Year 
Doreen Smid 
Lorrie  Vos 
Dianne Smith 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director     David Ng 
Financial Administrator   Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator    Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator   Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator    Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/Outreach  Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant  Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member    Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member                     Heather Boychuk 
Kitchen Team Member   Tashena Hart 
Building Maintenance/Custodian  Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor    Cindy Dykstra 
Fundraising Coordinator  Megan Gray  

Nord-Bridge meetings  
reminder 
Monthly 
Outreach Committee : First  
Monday (Sept –May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings: Second 
Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wednesday of Month (Feb, 
May, Sept, Nov) 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First 
Wed of March 9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First 
Wed of November 9:30am 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 
need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

RECENT WINNER 
 

See the October newsletter for  
our next lucky winner! 

 
MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  
proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!  
                RECENT WINNER  

 
August 25 - Yvonne Wilson $326 

 
MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.       

 
RECENT WINNERS 

 
Check back in October for our next 

Monday Jam winners! 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 
  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  

selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND  
RECENT DONORS 

Nova-Jean Swihart $100; Gordon Matthews $2000; 
Stan and Phyllis Kruszewski $500 

Valerie Arkinstall $50 In Memory of Velma Cote and 
$50 In Memory of Ducky Tarnava 

 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2023 
through Dec 31, 2023:  $10,429.50 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:  
Total Fund-Raising Goal   $7,170,915  
 
 
Total Contributions to our 
Building Fund 1998 through 2023     $2,220,039 
Still needed by N-B Fundraising            $4,950,876 

Over 29 Years Experience 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 

PHONE: 403-327-4145    
FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 
Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 

   
 
 

 
Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  

*Now on the 2nd Monday of each month 
 Sept. 11, Oct. 16, Nov. 20, Dec. 11 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  

an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 

 

403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 
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Seniors System Navigator       

Compass for the Caregiver 
 
Caregiving can be stressful, isolating, and most of all, a very overwhelming     
experience. The Compass for the Caregiver program helps caregivers balance 
their own well-being with the challenges of caregiving. Come and join Amy, 
Charlene and Ruth as they go through a 4-week course. Please join us in the 
boardroom at Nord Bridge.  
 

October 2023: 
Tuesday October 3, 1:30pm to 3:30pm 

Tuesday October 10, 1:30pm to 3:30pm 

Tuesday October 17, 1:30pm to 3:30pm 

Tuesday October 24,1:30pm to 3:30pm 

                                                                                              
If you wish to attend, please contact Charlene Kocken at 
403-329-3222 for more information or to register. 

                                                                                                                                   
Charlene Kocken – BA, BSW, RSW, Seniors System Navigator 
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network:       
                                                                                                             
Happy fall everyone! 
                                                                                            
This month, I would like to let you all know of an opportunity 
coming up at LSCO!                                                                                                    
 
It is not uncommon that as individuals age and their once small 
children become older adults themselves, relationships start to 
shift, change and grow. Ideally, we see this change have positive 
impacts and strengthen relationships between parent and child, 
but this is not always the case. Sometimes, with change, we see 
relationships begin to shift and family dynamics can potentially 
become strained, which is also not all that uncommon. This can 
look like many different things; perhaps it has become difficult to 
communicate feelings and thoughts, maybe you feel your 
boundaries are not being respected, or maybe you don’t know 
how to set and maintain healthy boundaries!   
 
In partnership with Lethbridge Family Services and a volunteer 
with the LEARN Program, LEARN is delivering a psycho-social 
group to address Healthy Relationships with Adult Children. 
Topics covered will include identifying healthy and unhealthy 
relationships, education about thoughts, feelings and communi-
cation, and discussions about mental health, addictions, and 
elder abuse. The group will also cover resources available to you  
within the city!  
 
You do not have to be a member of LSCO or Nord-Bridge to  
attend, and it is free of charge! Please contact myself, the 
LEARN Case Manager, by phone at 403-394-0306 or by email at 
learn@lethseniors.com if you have any questions or would like 
to attend.  
 
We look forward to being able to provide you with some educa-
tion, information, and skills regarding having and maintaining a 
healthy relationship with your adult children!  

                                                              
 
Amy Cook 

LEARN Case   
Manager  
 

mailto:learn@lethseniors.com
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Programmer’s Report  
It’s hard to believe we are into September already! Last month we were able to participate in the yearly Whoop-Up 
Days events including the parade, as well as our Toonie Pancake Breakfast! Both events were a blast. A special 
thank you to all of our volunteers, staff, and sponsors for both of these events - without them, these events would 
not be possible.  
 
As you read this, you may have registered for fall programs on August 30th. If you have not, feel free to register 
online through our website at www.nordbridgeseniors.com and go to the “Recreation Programs” and “Online Reg-
istration” tab. For a full list of steps on how to register please go to page 7 of this newsletter. If you have ques-
tions about any fall programs give me a call at 403-329-3222 or stop by Nord-Bridge. 
 
Looking forward, we have many new programs being offered at Nord-Bridge this fall, including a Paint and Sip 
Night, more evening fitness classes such as Yoga Thrive, Golden Fit, and Yin & Yoga Nidra, as well as Beginners 

Pickleball at Cor Van Ray YMCA West, and many more! Stop by Nord-Bridge or go online and pick up a copy of the fall program for 
more information! 
 
New for this season is assigned seating for luncheon tickets. When buying your tickets for the Thanksgiving luncheon, which go on sale 
September 14th, you will be assigned a table to sit at. In years past, it was up to our members where they sat or “first come first 
served” - this resulted in people coming almost two hours before the luncheon to get a table. With assigned seating, our volunteers will 
have time to set up the dining room between our breakfast group and the luncheon. We ask that members do not arrive until 10:45am 
for the luncheon, and we will let guests into the dining room from there. If you have any questions, please let us know. 
 
We are also excited to partner with the University of Lethbridge once again. Please welcome the University of Lethbridge Nursing    
Students, who will be here from September 11th until mid December every Monday and Tuesday in the new Flex Room. The students 
learn, observe, participate with, and assist seniors as part of their Community Health Studies Portfolio. The student ’s primary objective 
is to research member needs in the areas of Health Promotion, Health Protection, and Injury Prevention. From their research, they pro-
gram and implement different learning series/ information sessions and organize an annual “Health Fair” held in November to address 
the needs and interests of Nord-Bridge membership. Please give the students a warm welcome when you see them around the building 
and watch for specific times of presentations in the coming months. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 

Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 

http://www.nordbridgeseniors.com
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
We are back to September so soon! The kids are heading back to school and my oldest is off to university in Calgary. We have lots of won-
derful programs this fall, so check out our Fall Program Booklet. I will be continuing an indoor beginner walking group to work on balance 
and strength. The members’ feedback showed how beneficial it was for their day-to-day activities and confidence.  
At the end of June, Ashley and I took a shuttle up to Cameron Lake heading out to Alderson-Carthew Trail. This was one of the most beau-
tiful areas I’ve hiked - a good climb up that dropped down to some beautiful lakes and rock bluffs. On 
the July long weekend, I did a solo road trip up to Banff and Canmore. I aerial climbed the Via Ferrata, 
biked from Canmore to Banff and back on the roadside trail and took the tour into Rats Cave. I fol-
lowed that by a beautiful drive through the Highwood Pass, stopping for a beautiful picnic, then    

headed home.  
The second weekend in August, I hiked up to Whistle Mountain in Beaver Mines and on  
Sunday, rode out to Chinook Lake for a swim, then down towards Waterton and across Whisky 
Gap to get home. The weather was perfect for the ride. The following weekend I managed to 
get away on a road trip to Spokane for 4 days with a friend and her three girls. There was a lot 
of smoke from the fires on the way home!                                                                           
It was exciting to see everyone out for the Whoop-Up Parade and Pancake Breakfast! Thank you to all the volun-
teers that came out to help. We could only make it all happen with you! 

This Fall, I’ll be offering workshops once a month:  
1. Chronic Pain Information Session - Register with AB Health by calling 403-388-6675 (no fee) 
 September 22 at 1:15pm in the Board Room 
2. Knee / Hip Strength and Stability - Register at the front desk ($5.00) 
 October 20 at 1:15pm in the 55+ Gym 
3. Healthy Eating Tips and Options - Drop in (no fee) 
 November 24 at 1:15pm in the Board Room 
4. Core Strength and Stability and Balance - Register at the front desk ($5.00) 
 December 15 at 1:15pm in the 55+ Gym 

Outreach - will resume in September 2023, every 3rd Monday of the month. Everyone is welcome to attend and enjoy the entertainment. There are door 

prizes and a snack provided. Please register ahead of time at the front desk. ($3.00 cover charge)                                                                                                

55+ Gym- Please book orientations with me or call if you have any questions.                                                                                                      

2023 Fall fitness programs - Please feel free to stop in and inquire if you have any questions. Fall registration is open now.                                                  

Minds in Motion Alzheimer’s Program- Is booked to start Wednesday, Oct 25th for 7 weeks, from 1:00-3:00pm. Please contact Melanie for 

inquiries and to be placed on our list.                                                                                                                                                                

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator / Outreach  (Mind - Body - Spirit) 
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


